
STAFF SAFETY DRILL 
On Wednesday, March 6 at 3:20 p.m. the WMS staff 
will be participating in safety drills.  ALL students 
and non-staff members must be out of the building 
during these drills.  During this time the doors to the 
building will be locked and ONLY staff members will 
be allowed in the building.  NO ONE will be allowed 
entry into the building between 3:20 & 3:50 on this 
day.  If you need to access the building or a staff 
member on this day please do so before 3:20.  
Thank you! 
 
PARENT/TEACHER CONFERENCES - March 21 
Parent/Teacher Conferences are scheduled for 
Thursday, March 21, from 3:30-6:00 p.m.  Teachers 
will be located in their own classrooms. If you are 
unable to attend conferences and have concerns 
about your childôs grades, please call the school 
office to schedule a meeting with your child's 
teachers during their management times. 
 

WISCONSIN BADGER SPELLING BEE 
Congratulations to Timothy Cornette for being one of 
3 champions from the CESA 8 Regional Spelling 
Bee competition!  Timothy will be advancing to the 
Wisconsin Badger Spelling Bee held March 16, 
2019.  We wish Timothy Cornette good luck in the 
competition!   We are proud of Timothy!   
 

FOOD SERVICE APPRECIATION DAY 
Food Service recognition at WMS is Tuesday, March 
12.  We want to thank the food service department for 
their dedication, commitment, and caring attitudes 
that make Washington Middle School a better place 
for kids.  Miss Emily Steffens, Mrs. Amanda 
Sonnenburg & Mrs. Penny Rosenlund do an 
outstanding job preparing healthy and nutritious 
meals for our students.  Thanks for a job well done! 
 
SPRING FLOWER SALE - Order by March 14 
Oconto Falls Lions members are taking orders for 
roses and spring bouquets, $15 per dozen, to be 
delivered on Friday, April 5, 11:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.  
Delivery is available in Oconto Falls and the 
surrounding area.  Flowers can also be picked up at 
the Oconto Falls Area Community Center, 512 
Caldwell Avenue during the same hours.  The last 
date of the sale is March 14.  To order contact 
any Oconto Falls Lions member or place your order 
through the school office. 
 

Stephanie S. Landreman, Principal Anthony J. Logue, Assistant Principal Washington Middle School 
March 1, 2019 

Web Address:  https://ofpanthers.com/schools/washington-middle-school 

BOX TOP CHALLENGE 
On Friday, March 1, the EPAWS Box Top Challenge 
will kick off!  Please use the attached sheet to collect 
your box tops and turn them into your PASS teacher 
when finished. The office has extra sheets if you need 
them.  The last day to turn in box tops for the challenge 
is April 1.  On April 5, the PASS Class with the highest 
number of box tops from each grade level will win a 
treat.  Weekly updates will be made during the Monday 
morning announcements so you can keep track which 
PASS class is ahead.  Please look carefully at the box 
tops to ensure they are not expired.  Happy 
collecting!  Note:  Our next EPAWS meeting is 
Monday, March 4, at 5:30 in the WMS library.  You are 
welcome to join us! 
 

SNOW DAY MAKEUP PLAN 
The School Board has given us the following makeup 
plan for the missed days of instruction:   
 

May 28 - Students & Staff report - FULL DAY. 
June 7 - Full day of school -NO EARLY RELEASE. 
June 10 - Students &  Staff report - FULL DAY. 
June 11 - Students & Staff report - EARLY RELEASE. 
June 12 - Only Staff report. 
 

DESTINATION IMAGINATION REGIONAL 
Good Luck to the middle school DI students who will 
compete at the regional DI tournament in Shawano 
on Saturday, March 2, 2019: 
¶ TEAM 1: The Good, the Bad, & the Sweet: Elliott 
Hytinen, Emily Rohde, Allyna Timm, Faith 
Shamburek, Grace Shamburek, Isabella Heinke, 
Kaitlyn Graham.  Team Manager: Sharon Rohde. 

¶ TEAM 2:  The Potato Heads: Pauline Cameron, 
Gabriel Cameron, Abigail Hughbanks, Sophia 
Collar, Riley Stapleton, Athena Gerndt. Team 
Manager: Ana Cameron.  Good luck, everyone! 

 
REGISTRATION FOR SUMMER SCHOOL 
There will be three ñearly birdò summer school 
registration nights held at the Oconto Falls High 
School on the following dates:  April 2 & April 4, 5:00-
7:00 p.m. and April 10, 4:30-6:30 p.m. Parents can 
register their children for summer school classes, pay 
the fees, and sign up for bussing or Kids Station if 
needed.  Note:  Early bird participants get priority 
registration.  Online registration will not be open to 
the public until after the early bird registrations are 
finished.  Families can view classes on March 25 by 
going to the website (https://ofpanthers.com/summer-
school/) to find a link to a PDF. 

Be a Panther! 



Friday Notes 

 

ART PALETTE 

Celebrate Youth Art Month!  The YAM Art Show reception is Thursday, March 7, 6:00 p.m.  All 
Artists of the Month from March 2018-February 2019 will have their art featured at the Oconto Falls 
Public Library the entire month of March.  Enjoy a glass of punch and some cookies after viewing the 
show with your family and friends.    
 

¶ YAM Dress Up Days - March 11-15: 
Monday, March 11 - Tie Dye Day 
Tuesday, March 12 - Crazy Pattern Day 
Wednesday, March 13 - Primary Color Day 
Thursday, March 14 - Panther Pride Colors 
Friday, March 15 - Go Green - Celebrate St. Patrickôs Day a ñwee bitò early! 

 

¶ Next Fresco Gecko Meeting:  Thursday, March 14.   We will be viewing our newly glazed ceramic bowls 
and visiting the art show at the public library.  We will also stop at Magôs D®cor (arts and craft store) on 
the way to the library.  We will have a treat when we return to school. 

 

¶ Art Contest:  Doodle for Google Art Contest is looking for your entry!!  All students may draw a doodle to 
be entered in this year's Google Contest.  IF your artwork is chosen, your artwork will appear on the Google 
Homepage for a day!!  There are cash prizes for winning entries.  This year's theme is, "When I grow up, I 
hope..."  What do you hope for?  What do you hope for our world, your family, or yourself??  Food for 
Everyone? Shoes that fly? It's up to you to interpret this theme. Stop by the art room for more information.  All 
entries are due by March 15 in the art room or submitted online.   

 
SUCCESS TUTORING PROGRAM 
The success tutoring program is available twice a week (Mondays & Thursdays) from 3:20-5:15 p.m. and allows 
students to work on areas of remediation and homework completion.   
.....The next sessions will be held on March 4, 7, 11, 14, & 18. 
 

BAND & CHOIR NOTES 
Select members of the WMS band and choir will be performing at the district level of WSMA Solo and Ensemble at 
Oconto Falls High School on Saturday, March 9. The festival goes from 8 a.m. until approximately 4:30 p.m. and a 
schedule of event times has been given to our students. Good luck to all participants! 
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COUNSELORôS CORNER - CARING & KINDNESS 
Mrs. Schneider, Washington Middle School Counselor 
 
The Character Trait for the month of March is Caring.  Caring is being kind, helpful and generous 
to everyone.  Caring people are unselfish. They are considerate about how their words and actions 
affect others.  Caring people are charitable and forgiving, and do good without expecting a reward. 
 

What parents can do to promote a Caring attitude: 
¶ The best way to teach your children about being kind is to demonstrate what kindness and 
caring looks like.  Actions speak louder than words.  Spend time with your child; be affectionate, 
encouraging, appreciative, and patient. 

¶ Caring often involves elements of friendship and loyalty. Be sure your child knows the 
limits of loyalty when a friend tries to get him or her to do something wrong. 

¶ Encourage your child to show they care for friends and family by teaching them to show concern 
or supporting others through difficult times. 

¶ Help your child develop empathy by discussing how others might feel during difficult situations; 
have them think about what itôs like to be ñin their shoes.ò 

 

Research has discovered that when an individual either does something kind or is on the receiving 
end of a kind act, the brain is ñprimedò for learning. New connections between neurons are formed 
and strengthened.  
 

The Wisconsin Clearinghouse for Prevention Resources                                            
www.randomactsofkindness.org 
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OCONTO FALLS PARK AND RECREATION REGISTRATION - DEADLINE - MARCH 15, 2019 
Students wanting to participate in the Oconto Falls summer recreation program should fill out a registration form by 
March 15.  Late registrations are $20 extra.  Please note there is a parent meeting scheduled for April 9, 2019 at 6:00 
p.m. in the high school commons.  If you have questions contact Sheila Manns at 920-604-2499 or email her at 
smannsparkrec@gmail.com.  Registration forms are attached. 

 
MIDDLE SCHOOL DANCE! 

WMS Student Council will be sponsoring a dance after school on Friday, April 5.  The dance will run from 3:16-
5:15 p.m.  Tickets will go on sale during the lunch periods the week of April 1.  Tickets will cost $5 each and 
includes a free hot dog.  Student Council will need parents to help chaperone.  Please call WMS (920-848-4463) 
to volunteer your time.  Mrs. VanEnkevort is the Student Council Advisor. 
 
REVTRAK 
The Oconto Falls School District has switched to a new system for handling online payments for food service and fees.  
This new system is called RevTrak.  RevTrak integrates more effectively with Skyward than e-Funds did.  RevTrak will 
offer families more payment options including the ability to pay online using credit cards.  Furthermore, the online 
payment transaction fees have been simplified for families.  All payments online made with credit cards are reduced to 
a $1 fee per transaction rather than the previous $2.65 per transaction.  Additionally, all automatic bank withdrawals 
remain at $1 per transaction.  In the future, we hope to utilize RevTrak for additional options for families to make 
transactions smoother and more efficient. 
 
ABRAMS YOUTH BASEBALL/SOFTBALL (AYBA) 
Abrams Youth Baseball/Softball registration opened on February 15 and will close on March 31.  Forms are available 
from your childôs school office or can be downloaded from the AYBA website at www.aybabaseball.com.  Please 
contact Rob McNichols at 920.371.0860 if you have questions. 
 
8TH GRADE AWARDS CEREMONY - June 7 
The 8th grade awards ceremony is scheduled for Friday, June 7, 8:30-9:30 a.m. and will be held in the Washington 
Street gym.  Parents are invited to attend this special ceremony. Parents are welcome to take their 8th grader home 
after the ceremony but must sign them out in the office.  Parents, please note:  All fees (book deposit, library fines, and 
projects) & end-of-the year fines must be paid before an 8th grader will be allowed to participate in the awards 
ceremony. This policy was implemented to avoid bookkeeping issues when students register for high school in August.  
We appreciate your support in this matter.  The date for the Awards Ceremony is firm for June 7.  It will not move 
to the last day of school which is now June 11.  Eighth grade students are expected to be in attendance on 
June 10 and 11. 
 
EIGHTH GRADE PARENTS - We need pictures! 
We need baby pictures for an 8th grade PowerPoint presentation.  If you do not have a baby picture, a kindergarten 
age photo or any other very young picture of your child is also acceptable. The picture can either be sent in jpeg 
format, via e-mail to jolene.smaney@of-ps.org with the subject ñYour Child's name/baby picture,ò or you can send a 
picture to school with your child to be scanned. All pictures will be returned. This project will involve all 8th grade 
students and takes time to put together. We ask that you please submit your child's baby picture no later March 29, 
2019. Questions can be directed to Mrs. Smaney (848-4463, ext. 5015).   
 
MIDDLE SCHOOL TRACK - GET READY 
Students planning to participate in track must have a current physical card (green) and/or parent permission card 
(yellow) on file in the school office before the first practice.  Please check with Mrs. Meyers in the office to make 
sure your physical is up-to-date.  Now is the time to schedule a physical with a doctor if you need one.  Track is 
scheduled to begin on Monday, April 1.  Miss OôNeil and Ms. Eisch-Ermis will be coaching. 
 
 

FIRE DEPARTMENT SPAGHETTI DINNER 
The Friends of the Oconto Falls Fire Department are sponsoring a spaghetti dinner to 
purchase additional training equipment.  The dinner is scheduled for Saturday, March 16, 
2019, 4:30-7:30 p.m. at the Oconto Falls Fire Station, 500 Cherry Avenue.  Dinner, 
refreshments, and desserts will be served.  Ticket prices are as follows:  Adults - $7.00; 
Seniors 60 years and older - $6.00; Children 5-12 years old - $5.00; Children 4 years old 
and under are FREE. 
é..For carry-outs, call 920-373-6929. 

 

Friday Notes 
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BREAKFAST ANYONE? 
Mornings can be really crazy!  No time for breakfast?  Let us help!  Breakfast is available at school from 7:45 until the 
bell rings for class. A nutritious breakfast helps students be more alert so they can actively participate in class. Breakfast 
has vitamins and nutrients for a strong and healthy body.  Breakfast at school is only $1.95.  If you qualify for free and 
reduced price meals, you also quality for free or reduced price breakfast with no additional paperwork.  Reduced price 
breakfast is only $.30 per day!   
 

Reminder:  Free and Reduced meal applications can be filled out anytime throughout the school year.  If you think you 
may qualify or had a loss in income, please fill one out.  It not only benefits the child but also benefits many school 
programs.  If you have questions regarding an application, questions about food service or your familyôs account, please 
call Amanda Sonnenburg, Food Service Secretary, 920-848-4466, ext. 3 or email her at Amanda.sonnenburg@of-
ps.org. 
 
HOOPS 4 HEROES 
The Oconto Falls Hoops Club is collecting personal items to send to our local Wisconsin Army National Guard unit 
members that are deploying to Afghanistan.  We hope these small items remind them that we care and miss them 
as they serve overseas.  Thank you for helping us let them know we appreciate their dedicated service.  The list of 
what we are collecting follows. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CAREER DAY - Monday, April 8, 2019 
Every year, Washington Middle School is fortunate to have volunteers that regularly visit to share their time and careers 
with our students.  This year, we are excited to welcome back WMSôs previous ñArtist in Residence,ò Jon Wos. Mr. Wos 
began drawing at a young age, and was painting with oils by age 11.  By age 16, he began working with glass.  Mr. Wos 
is from Lena, Wisconsin and graduated from UW Oshkosh with a BA in Fine Arts in 2005. Mr. Wos has exhibited his 
work in galleries throughout North America. You can learn more about Mr. Wos at wosart.com. 
 

Our special guest speaker will be David McCreary.  For nearly 25 years, Mr. McCreary has been using magic and 
inspirational speaking to help guide students and adults to live life to the fullest.  To find out more about Mr. McCreary, 
visit relevantspeakers.com/david-mccreary. 
 
PANTHER SOFTBALL 
The high school Panther softball team is looking for team managers this season.  They are inviting 8th grade 
softball players to volunteer to be a manager.  Managers would be required to attend practices, help run drills at 
practice, organize equipment, and assist on game days.  Please contact Coach Albrecht if you are interested.  You 
may not be able to attend all away games.  SUNDAY PRACTICES:  Starting in mid to late April there will be a 
practice every Sunday afternoon for 8th graders.  This practice will help get 8th graders transitioned from youth 
softball to high school softball.  
 
WMS ACES ACTIVITY 
It is time for the annual WMS school-wide dodgeball tournament.  The tournament will be held on March 29 after 
school in the Washington Street Gym. Get a team together today and get signed up!  Teams are made up of 5 
players that can be either students or staff, male or female, but must be willing to have fun and display good 
sportsmanship.  Parents are welcome to come watch the fun as well.  Concessions will be sold during the 
tournament and awards given out to the top 2 places.  There is no cost to participate. You just need to remember 
to sign up for late transportation if needed.  Sign up sheets and rules are available at the ACES bulletin board.   

§ Cotton socks (boot cut) 

§ Dried or canned fruits 

§ Pocket size bibles 

§ Letters/cards of encouragement & support 

§ Foot powder 

§ Cooling packs 

§ Hand sanitizer 

§ Eye drops 

§ Tuna lunch kits 

§ Lip balm 

§ Deodorant 

§ Nuts/trail mix 

§ Newspapers/postcards/magazines 

§ Baby wipes/pocket tissues 

§ Granola/cereal/protein bars 

§ Pens/pencils & small notepads 

§ Sunblock/aloe vera 

§ Individual water flavor packets 

§ DVDôs (comedies preferred) 

§ Jerky/meat sticks 

§ Toothbrush/dental floss 

§ Travel size toothpaste/mouthwash 

§ Hand/food warmers 

§ Nasal & throat sprays 

§ Decks of cards 

§ 5 hour energy drinks 

§ Gum/lifesavers/mints 
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Saturday 2 D.I. Regional Tournament - Shawano MS - Bus departs 6:15 a.m. 7:00-4:30 

Monday 4 MS Wrestling - Crivitz - AWAY, Bus departs 2:30 
SUCCESS Tutoring 
7th & 8th Grade Boysô Baseball - Central St. Gym - Mr. Kramer 
Girl Scout Troop 4354 - Mrs. Wolford 
EPAWS Meeting - IMC 

4:15 
3:20-5:15 
5:30-8:00 
3:20-5:20 
5:30 

Tuesday 5 5th Grade Hoops club - Washington St. Gym - Mr. Baade 
Tae Kwon Do - Central St. Gym - Sherry Czarapata 

6:00-8:00 
5:30-8:30 

Wednesday 6 ALICE Safety Drills - Washington Middle School Staff 3:20-3:45 

Thursday 7 Seroogy Fundraiser Begins 
Youth Art Month Kick-Off - Public Library 
MS Wrestling - Southern Door - AWAY - Bus departs 2:45 
7th & 8th Grade Boysô Baseball - Central St. Gym - Mr. Kramer 
5th Grade Hoops Club - Washington St. Gym - Mr. Baade 

 
6:00 
4:00 
5:30-8:00 
6:00-8:00 

Friday 8 NO SCHOOL - Staff Professional Development  

Saturday 9 District Solo & Ensemble - OFHS 
MS Wrestling NEV Conference Tournament, Bus departs 6:00 a.m. 

8:00-4:00 

Sunday 10 Daylight Saving Time Begins  

Monday 11 YAM WEEK - Tie Dye Day 
SUCCESS Tutoring 
7th & 8th Grade Boysô Baseball - Central St. Gym - Mr. Kramer 
Environmental Club - Room 639 - Mrs. Koller & Mrs. Woelffer 

 
3:20-5:15 
5:30-8:00 
3:30-5:15 

Tuesday 12 YAM WEEK - Crazy Pattern Day 
Food Service Appreciation Day 
8th Grade Student/Parent Meeting for Incoming Freshman - OFHS 
FFA Meeting - Ag Room - Mrs. Markhardt 
5th Grade Hoops Club - Washington St. Gym - Mr. Baade 
Tae Kwon Do - Central St. Gym - Sherry Czarapata 

 
 
5:30 
3:20-5:20 
6:00-8:00 
5:30-8:30 

Wednesday 13 YAM WEEK - Primary Color Day  

Thursday 14 YAM WEEK - Panther Pride Colors  
SUCCESS Tutoring 
Fresco Gecko Meeting - Art Room/Caf® - Mrs. Knoerzer 
7th & 8th Grade Boysô Baseball - Central St. Gym - Mr. Kramer 
5th Grade Hoops Club - Washington St. Gym - Mr. Baade 
Girl Scouts Troop #4478 - Room 808 - Mrs. Saari 

 
3:20-5:15 
3:20-5:20 
5:30-8:00 
6:00-8:00 
5:00-6:30 

Friday 15 YAM WEEK - Go Green - Celebrate St. Patrickôs Day  
7th & 8th Grade Boysô Baseball - Central St. Gym - Mr. Kramer 

 
5:30-8:00 

Saturday 
Sunday 

16 
17 

Oconto Falls Hoops Club Tournaments - Washington St. Gym 
Oconto Falls Hoops Club Tournaments - Washington St. Gym 

All Day 
All Day 

Monday 18 SUCCESS Tutoring 
Girl Scout Troop #4354 - Room 810 - Mrs. Wolford 
7th & 8th Grade Boysô Baseball - Central St. Gym - Mr. Kramer 

3:20-5:15 
3:20-5:20 
5:30-8:00 

Tuesday 19 District Choral Festival Clinic - High School  (During the school day) 
Tae Kwon Do - Central St. Gym - Sherry Czarapata 

 
5:30-8:30 

Thursday 21 Parent Teacher Conferences 
7th & 8th Grade Boysô Baseball - Central St. Gym - Mr. Kramer 

3:30-6:00 
5:30-8:00 

Friday 22 7th & 8th Grade Boysô Baseball - Central St. Gym - Mr. Kramer 
Friday Notes go home. 

5:30-8:00 

Mark Your Calendar 

The Oconto Falls School District shall not discriminate on the basis of race, religion, creed, political affiliation, physical, mental, emotional, or learning disabilities, handicap, 
gender, gender orientation, age, national origin, citizenship, marital, parental or pregnancy status, ancestry, color, or any other reason prohibited by state or federal law. 

Friday Notes 




